HIAWATHA WATER BOARD

REGULAR MEETING
JANUARY 15, 2008
Meeting was called to order at 6:30PM by Chairperson Charles Fridal.  Members present were Dick Larson, Troy Andersen, Sandy Brewer, and Beverly Daws. Also present was Water Superintendent Carl Ransford, Eng. Loren Leach, Vickie Harger of H&H Construction, and Secretary Sara Ries.
Larson moved to approve the agenda, Brewer seconded.  
Carried.  
Brewer moved to approve the minutes of 12/19/07, Larson seconded.

Carried.  
Larson moved to pay the bills.  Brewer Seconded.  

Carried.
Daws moved to approve the financial report from December 2007, Andersen seconded.

Carried.  

Business:

Vickie Harger spoke to the board on behalf of H&H Construction about the high consumption on the final water bill for 1195 Hawkeye Dr.  She wanted the board to forgive a portion of their final water bill as they had an unknown water leak from the middle of November to middle of December.  Since the water went through the meter and went down the drain, the board denied her request. 
Larson made a motion to pass Resolution 01-08 to Adopt the Final budget for FY 2008-2009 Budget of the Hiawatha Water Department.  Fridal seconded the motion. Carried. Roll was called. 

AYES:  Fridal, Larson, Andersen, Brewer, Daws
NAYES:  None

ABSENT: None
Daws made a motion to pass Resolution 02-08 Hiawatha Water Board Schedule for 2008.  Larson seconded the motion.  Motion carried.  

AYES:  Fridal, Larson, Andersen, Brewer, Daws
NAYES:  None

ABSENT: None
Brewer made a motion to pass Resolution 03-08 Naming Depositories.  Andersen seconded the motion. Carried. Roll was called. 
AYES:  Fridal, Larson, Andersen, Brewer, Daws
NAYES:  None

ABSENT: None
Larson made a motion to pass Resolution 04-08 Authorizing the purchase and installation of a Variable Frequency Drive for Well pump #6. Andersen seconded the motion. Carried. Roll was called.
AYES:  Fridal, Larson, Andersen, Brewer, Daws
NAYES:  None

ABSENT: None
Superintendent’s Report:
Ransford informed the board of the radio communication problems we have been having at Well #5 and that ASC has been working on solving the problems.  The Water Operators have finished the piping at Well #4 so Well #9 can be tied in.  The meters at 90 Emmons St and the Community Center have been removed and those building are set to be torn down by the end of March.  The new Water truck that is replacing the 1997 1 ton truck is set to be delivered in the next 2 to 3 weeks from Charles Gabus Ford.  The Water Operators repaired an 8” water main break on the corner of Boyson Rd and Kainz Dr on 1/14/08.  Loren Leach spoke of the well drilling process and the progress they are making at Well #9.
Larson moved to adjourn meeting at 7:20pm.  Brewer seconded.
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